From: <u>Hans Kolbe</u>

To: Young, Victor (BOS)

Cc: Carolyn Kenady; Mundy, Erin (BOS); rafaelmandelman@yahoo.com

 Subject:
 support for SB1045 File No 181042

 Date:
 Wednesday, May 08, 2019 8:40:59 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Mr. Young

My family and I strongly support measure SB 1045 and its important conservatorship regulations. I also speak for the steering committee of the "Dolores Park Ambassadors", a neighborhood group with a subscriber list of more than 300 neighbors around Dolores Park and the surrounding areas. Too often we are confronted with mentally challenged persons who do not seem to be able to take care of or control themselves in our city environment. We are cooperating with police, park rangers, and city services in brining compassion and care towards these individuals. However, a small number of them need additional care and containment. The proposed legislation contains sufficient controls against abuse and provides much needed help to severely challenged individuals.

Best regards

Hans Kolbe Celantra Systems Cell US 415-730-1131